
Kimberly School District #414 
REGULAR BOARD MEETING FY23 

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 16, 2023 
ITEM# 9-3 ESSER III/ARP PLANT FACILITY PROJECTS 

*************************************************************** 
The Kimberly School Board of Trustees has approved the use of ESSER III/ARP to construct a 
single-entry vestibule at KHS similar to what is in other KSD buildings. Governor Little has 
proposed a fund that school districts could apply for to utilize for school safety and security. I 
would like the board to consider putting the KSD Single Entry Vestibule project on hold in the 
event KSD could apply and be awarded a grant from the state that would finance this project.  
 
Recommendation: The administration recommends that the Kimberly School District Board of 
Trustees postpone the KHS Single Entry Vestibule pending the outcome of grant money from 
the state for safety and security projects.  
 
Additionally, the board of trustees approved the submission of an RFP for the track resurfacing 
project. As I was working with attorney Tim Stover, it appears this may be a public works project 
which would require a different process. I will have more information available at the time of 
the board meeting with a recommendation.  


